The meeting was called to order by President, Charles Dodge.

The minutes for the meeting of 8 May 1982 were read and approved.

The treasurer, Jean Grube, reported that as of 10 April 1982 the balance in the General Fund was 291.24 with a \$10.00 balance in the Petty Cash Fund. A total of \$11.45 was collected at the April 10 meeting for dues, membership rosters, coffee fund, etc. Therefore, the total in the General Fund is \$302.45-69

Announcements were as follows:

- 1. International Exchange Tour Incorp. tours to Salt Lake City Library
- 2. The Oregonian of 8 May announce the Geneological Forum Open House of 10 May. Our group's table was mentioned.
- 3. Community Club Awards were to be held at the Swept Wing Restaurant in Albany. Mrs. Dodge was to represent our group.
- 4. Haley's Refund offer was announced.
- 5. A new book, Geneologies of Pennsylvania Families, was donated by Mrs. Bradley. She was duly thanked.

Jean Grube donated books for which she, too, was duly thanked. The books she donated were the National Geneological Society Quarterly and The Enew England Historic Geneological Register volumes.

Our program was presented by Mr. Les Wilson from our local L.D.S. Library. He told us about the services provided at L.D.S. libraries in general and at our particular library here in Corvallis.

There being no further business, the meeting was closed.

Respectifully submitted,

martha M. Marsh, Secretary